
Faculty Senate Minutes 
February 2, 2016 

 
 
The meeting was called to order at 4:10 p.m. All departments were in attendance except 
Accounting & Finance, and Philosophy. 
 
I. Minutes of previous meeting 

 
The minutes of the December 1, 2015 meeting of the Faculty Senate were approved as 
written without dissent. 
 

II. Proposed Courses and Programs 
 
NEW GRADUATE COURSE 

(1) ELPP 891: Research in Educational Leadership Part II, 3 credits. Proposal for new 
course was approved without dissent. 

 
CONSENT AGENDA: CHANGES 

(2) ART 331: Book Arts, 3 credits. Proposal for studio course to explore the concept of 
the book as an art form was approved without dissent.  

 
III. Report of the Faculty Senate Chairperson 
 

Faculty Senate Chair Börger-Greco introduced Mr. Miles Gallagher, Director of 
Athletics. Mr. Gallagher noted Millersville’s emphasis on the academic success of 
student athletes along with the positive experiences of collegiate sports.  
 
Dr. Börger-Greco reminded faculty to save the date for commencement ceremonies on 
May 6 and 7. She also reported that the Curriculum Restructuring Committee 



Associate Provost 
 
Associate Provost Adams shared information on Spring Convocation with Dr. Greg Paul, 
the semester CAE events calendar, and the Lancaster Learns Conference. He noted that 
Millersville will host a meet and greet session with Dr. Marie Norman on Thursday, 
February 25 at noon. Faculty interested in borrowing a copy of her book How Learning 
Works may contact Dr. Adams. 
 
Dr. Adams also reported on conversations wi





 
None 
 

X. Faculty Emeriti 
 
None 
 

XI. Election of Senate Officers 
 
A Walsh/Robinson motion to close nominations and cast a unanimous vote to elect Dr. 
Ana Börger-Greco as Chair, Dr. Shaun Cook as Chair Pro Tempore, and Dr. Aimee 
Miller as Secretary for 2016-2017 was approved without dissent.  
 

XII. Other/New Business 
 
Senator Sciarretta announced changes in staffing for ASD, shared concerns regarding 
substantial numbers of freshmen in academic intervention seminars, and noted unique 
needs of students returning on academic probation. Mr. Sciarretta indicated that faculty 
advisee lists in MAX should now display updated academic status notices. 
 
Concerns were discussed about the balance between enrollment levels needed to maintain 
fiscal health and admission of students underprepared for academic success. The need to 
better address student preparedness, motivations, and habits was stressed. Mr. Sciarretta 
noted that some institutions hire non-faculty staff to serve as academic coaches to help 
address related issues. 

 
Meeting was adjourned at 5:23 p.m. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
Aimee L. Miller 
Faculty Senate Secretary 
 
Action Summary: 

 
The minutes of the December 1, 2015 meeting of the Faculty Senate were approved as 
written without dissent. 

(1) ELPP 891: Research in Educational Leadership Part II, 3 credits. Proposal for new 
course was approved without dissent. 

(2) ART 331: Book Arts, 3 credits. Proposal for studio course to explore the concept of 
the book as an art form was approved without dissent.  

 



A Walsh/Robinson motion to close nominations and cast a unanimous vote to elect Dr. 
Ana Börger-Greco as Chair, Dr. Shaun Cook as Chair Pro Tempore, and Dr. Aimee 
Miller as Secretary for 2016-2017 was approved without dissent.  
 


